Appendix | Behaviour Policy Addendum

Covid 19 additions

Children in Nursery, YR and Y will all enter and exit school via the main
entrance to school and car park gates, keeping a social distance following
markings on the ground. Parents of children in Bonsai Class and Y1 will leave
the large playground through the Paddock.

Children in Y6 will enter and exit the school via the Cherry Orchard gate,
keeping a social distance following markings on the ground. Parents of Y6
children will, where possible, leave their child at the end of the walkway to
minimise contact.

Allocated times and drop off points must be adhered to in order to minimise
contact and to reduce the number of adults in location for drop off and pick up.
Children will be asked to wash their hands with soap and water at regular
intervals throughout the day.

Children will remain in their new class group (bubble) at all times during the
school day and will not mix or socialise with children or adults from other
bubbles.

When leaving the classroom, children must be led by an adult, keeping a social
distance.

Children will have their own space in the classroom and will be reminded to
keep their own equipment and water bottles for themselves.

Children will all use the toilet and wash their hands before going out for break
or lunchtime play.

Children will be guided in their bubbles to different zones of the
playground/field.

For break and lunchtime, children will wear a coloured band, the colour of their
bubble, to allow for easy identification.

Children will not use the large equipment at break and lunchtimes but each
bubble will have a box of easy cleanable equipment to use.

Children will be reminded to use tissues and to cover their mouths when
sneezing and coughing and then to wash their hands. ‘Catch it, bin it, kill it’
will be on posters around school.

Children will be reminded to avoid touching their mouth, nose and eyes with
their hands.

Children will only use toilets allocated for their bubble, will ask to use the toilet
and dependent on age/no medical need, may have to wait.

Children experiencing any symptoms of coronavirus will be sent home.

The expectation for children who are not attending school, will be to continue
with the home learning set on a weekly basis.

Should additional support for behaviour of pupils in bubbles be required, non-
classed based SLT will be available for support and will liaise with parents as
required.

The school’s normal ‘slip’ system may not be in operation. Pupils displaying
challenge behaviours will be supported by SLT.

Should the necessity arise for a pupil to have ‘timeout’ the Lodge will be used.
This will be cleaned once the child returns to their bubble by a member of SLT.



